

Friday, 03 July 2020

Mr Nick Swan
General Secretary
Herefordshire Masonic Charity Association
Emlynne
Conigree Road
Newent
Gloucestershire
GL18 1NF

Dear Nick

Grant to Vennture - Charity No. 1156851

I am writing to say a heartfelt thank you for the £1,000 grant from the Herefordshire Masonic Charitable Association. As you know we are totally funded by grants and donations and without this sort of donation we would struggle to provide the care and love on the streets that we strive to achieve. We really do appreciate your support as we look to make our streets in Hereford much safer and attractive.

The presence of the Street Pastors on the streets of Hereford has been requested by the police for tomorrow evening. Our volunteers are keen to be back at work, although we are a little concerned about the first time back out since March, for everyone.

New ways of helping the local community at this extraordinary time are being sought and Vennture is involved with the newly housed homeless. As our Vennture staff and volunteers seek to work alongside the vulnerable and often poverty stricken, the kindness of the Herefordshire Masonic Charity Association warms our hearts and encourages us to continue.

Please accept this letter as receipt of the £1,000.00 cheque, which will go towards helping our dynamic Street Pastor and Lean on Me teams love people better in the night time economy. We will certainly let you know how these funds are used and will send some photographs.

Thank you again for considering Vennture and providing financial support.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Carol Williams Office Coordinator

Lucillia low